# PINEWOOD PATTER

October, 2016

#### **Sprinkling Credits**

A few errors were made while issuing sprinkling credits this summer. Alesia at ABT is checking and double checking her records this week to make sure all accounts have been adjusted properly. Depending on the timing of her work, adjustments may show up on this month's or next month's billing. Please stop by the office with any questions.

#### **Water Leak Testing**

Rural Water of Wisconsin is going to be checking our water system for leaks on October 5<sup>th</sup> at 8:00 am. During their testing they may have to shut off water service to areas of the park for a short period of time, or ask that you not use any water so they can listen for leaks.

#### **New Village Administrator**

The Village of Trempealeau has hired Nathan Patros as their new Village Administrator.

## Village Board Member

Shirley Heffner has been appointed to replace Larry Moore as a new Village Board Member. She is someone with high integrity and is a good listener. She will be a great asset to the board!



We would like to welcome:

- Melody Rasmussen to 12098 Eastwood Road.
- Bruce Mechling to 12086
   Eastwood Road.

#### **Pine Needles**

The trees just started dropping their needles this week.
Throughout the next month, please rake your pine needles and place them on the shoulder of the road for pickup. I haven't checked... but am assuming Barky will be picking them up for blueberries.

#### **Fall Checklist**

- \* Install a new furnace filter.
- \* Have your furnace cleaned.
- \* Check your heat tapes.
- \* Check your skirting
- \* Put away old flowerpots
- \* Replace the battery in your smoke detector.
- \* Rake your pine needles.

# October Birthdays



Happy Birthday and Belated Birthday to:

 $\begin{array}{ll} \text{Taylor Gallup} & 3^{\text{rd}} \\ \text{Derek Braudt} & 8^{\text{th}} \\ \text{Anna Madison Cravins} & 14^{\text{th}} \\ \text{Robin Bisgaard} & 30^{\text{th}} \end{array}$ 

#### **Storage**

Construction has already begun on a new storage building for Pinewood. During construction we would like to limit traffic in the construction zone to keep everyone safe. Please refrain from "making the loop" when you get your mail.

## **Boat and Camper Parking**

It will be a few months before the new parking area is available for boat and camper parking. If your vehicle was moved to your home, please remember that no storage fee is due with your rent. Once the new site is available, storage fees will resume at \$10/month.



